HEADQUARTERS MIDWESTERN SIGNAL CORPS TRAINING CENTER SPECIAL SERVICE DIVISION ATHLETIC BRANCH

Camp Crowder, Missouri.
November 23, 1942

Dr. Forrest C. Allen Director of Physical Education University of Kansas Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Dr. Allen:

Received Mrs. Hulteen's letter of the 19th acknowledging my letter of the 16th concerning your expenses in bringing your basketball team to Camp Crowder.

I realize keeping expenses at the lowest possible level is one of the greatest problems in athletics today. We can help you considerably by furnishing you and your party transportation to and from camp if you will notify us the time of your arrival. There is the possibility that we can furnish quarters and rations if necessary, that is, if you care to have your boys free to enjoy camp life for a short time.

We can cover your expenses up to two hundred dollars (\$200), anything else we can do to help cut expenses, please notify us and we will do our best to help.

With best regards, I am

Sincerely yours,

Wm. F. Krickhan, Jr.

1st Lt., Signal Corps
Chief. Athletic Branch